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2001 Board Meeting 

Burns Elected 

Secretary, Svendsen 

Appointed Advisor 

Joseph I. Burns was elected Secretary 
of USCIO during the 2001 Annual 
Meeting of the Board on March 21. 
Bums, a Sacramento, California, 
consulting engineer succeeds Rick L.  
Gold, Bureau of Reclamation. Grant G. 
Davids, President of Davids 
Engineering, Inc., Davis, California, 
continues as President. 

The Board also approved a plan to 
appoint a Board Advisory Committee 
comprising up to three active USCIO 
Members who represent constituencies 
or geographic areas not represented on 
the Board. The Board voted to appoint 
Mark Svendsen to serve a three-year 

(continued on page 2) 

Limbaugh, 

McGahan and 

Moore Elected 

In February 2001 balloting, Mark 
Limbaugh, Joseph C. McGahan and 
Bruce C. Moore were elected to 
three-year terms (2001-2003) on the 
USCIO Board of Directors. All were 
elected to their first terms. The other 
candidates for the Board were Charles 
Caruso, Johannes C. Guitjens and 
J. Ronald Johnston. Retiring from the

(continued on page 12) 

Salas Receives 

USCIO/Summers 

Scholarship 

Richard Salas, an undergraduate 
student at the University of Nevada, 
Reno, was awarded the 2000-2001 
USCIO/Summers Engineering 
Scholarship. The $1,000 scholarship 
was presented to Salas on October 8 by 
USCIO Secretary Joseph I. Burns in a 
ceremony held at the University. USCIO 
Member J.C. Guitjens was academic 
advisor for Salas. 

Salas' studies involve work on projects 
sponsored by the University, in 
conjunction with private businesses, 
such as monitoring of water levels and 
salt concentrations; water use efficiency 
testing of satellite activated sprinkler 
systems; and efficiency of water 
transportation to both domestic and 
agricultural customers. 

The USCIO/Summers Engineering 
Scholarship Fund was established in 

(continued on page 2) 

President's Message 

Grant's Greetings 

Dear USCIO Members: 

Last year's mission review confirmed 
the importance of US CID conferences 
- they clearly remain our most visible
outreach function, and they have
become an important source of
operating revenue. Thanks to the efforts
of your Board and the Long Range
Planning Committee, chaired by Darell
Zimbelman, USCIO has a revitalized
strategy for offering conferences to
Members and the broader irrigation,
drainage and flood control community.
Let me catch you up ...

USCIO aims to host a major conference 
with broad national and international 
appeal every other year, and in 
alternating years, one or more 
conferences focusing on topics of more 
domestic interest. Layered over this is 
the intent to host occasional regional 
seminars, or workshops, on "hot" 
contemporary topics. This multi­
pronged approach reflects the objective 
of remaining technically pertinent - the 
professional "place to be," as former 
Board member Rick Allen put it - and 
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News of Members 

Leo A. Busch, Manager of the Bureau 
of Reclamation's Bend, Oregon, Office, 
received the U.S. Department of the 
Interior Meritorious Service Award in 
recognition of his outstanding 
contributions in the fields of water 
operations, drainage, irrigation 
management and civil engineering. 

Wayne Clyma, retired Colorado State 
University professor, was honored 
recently for contributions to the people 
and government of Egypt. Clyma, along 
with sociologist Max Lowdermilk, were 
recognized for their work to improve 
water resources management in Egypt. 
In addition, Clyma's work involving 
interdisciplinary teams to solve 
problems in irrigated agriculture both 
overseas and in the U.S. was featured in 
a recent edition of the international 
professional journal, Irrigation and 

Drainage Systems. The special issue of 
the journal, edited by Allen R. Dedrick, 
features several articles about the 
Management Improvement Program 
implemented by the Maricopa-Stanfield 
Irrigation District in Arizona. 

Allen R. Dedrick recently received the 
Evelyn Resentreter Award from the 
American Society of Agricultural 
Engineers. The award is given to 
encourage and recognize individuals 
who contribute exemplary leadership 
and service toward the generation, 
maintenance and administration of 
ASCE standards activities. 

John Eckhardt recently joined the 
Denver office of CH2M Hill, Inc. as a 
Vice President responsible for water 
resources programs in the southwest 
U.S. He was previously affiliated with 
the Imperial Irrigation District. 

Robert H. Edwards has moved to a 
new position with the Bureau of 

Reclamation. He is now Chief, Tracy 
Engineering O&M Division. 

Earl E. Eiker recently retired as head 
of the hydraulics program for the Corps 
of Engineers. 

Gary E. Freeman recently joined 
WEST Consultants, Inc., Tempe, 
Arizona, as Director of Water Resources 
Engineering. 
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Duane D. Helton was recently featured 
in an article in lnStream Colorado, 
published by the Colorado Water 
Conservation Board. The article 
discussed Helton' s work as one of three 
members of the Board's original 
instream flow team. 

Ramesh S. Kanwar received an 
honorary doctorate degree for his 
scientific contribution from the 
Georgian State Agrarian University in 
Tbilisi, Georgia. He is a professor of 
Agricultural and Biosystems 
Engineering at Iowa State University 
and director of the Iowa State Water 
Resources Research Institute. 

Robert Leutheuser retired from the 
Bureau of Reclamation as the Deputy 
Area Manager of the Albuquerque Area 
Office, in September 2000, after 20 
years of service. He is available for 
overseas consulting assignments. 

Eugene R. Lindemann recently 
received a Doctor of Philosophy degree 
in Agricultural Engineering from Texas 
A&M University. He retired from the 
Natural Resources Conservation 
Service, USDA, in 1997, after a 35-year 
civil service career. 

Clinton W. Mehring, President of 
Tipton and Kalmbach, Inc., recently 
announced the acquisition of Tipton and 
Kalmbach by Stantec Consulting Inc. 

Joseph B. Summers, Chairman of the 
Board of Summers Engineering, Inc., 
recently announced the appointment of 
Joseph C. McGahan as President of the 
Hanford, California, firm. Summers also 
announced that Roger L. Reynolds has 
been appointed Vice President, and 
Brian J. Skaggs and Scott L. Jacobson 
are members of the Board of Directors. 

Samuel W. Schaefer, formerly with the 
Bureau of Reclamation, is now affiliated 
with Science Applications International 
Corporation, Santa Barbara, California. 

Larry J. Schluntz has retired from the 
Bureau of Reclamation. He continues to 
live in Denver, Colorado. 

Vijay P. Singh received the 2001 
Colorado State University College of 
Engineering Honor Alumni Award. 
Singh holds the Arthur K. Barton 
Endowed Professorship in Civil and 
Environmental Engineering at Louisiana 
State University. 

R. Wayne Skaggs was recently
installed as President of the American
Society of Agricultural Engineers for
the year 2001-2002. He is the William
Neal Reynolds Professor and
Distinguished University Professor at
North Carolina State University in
Raleigh. Skaggs also was recently
presented the Distinguished
Achievement in Agriculture A ward by
Gamma Sigma Delta.

Edwin D. Stains is now Vice President, 
Environment and Natural Resources for 
Development Alternatives, Inc. He lives 
in Bethesda, Maryland. 

Daniel K. Sunada received the 
2000-2001 Honors Professor award 
from Colorado State University. 

Rodney J. Vissia has moved to 
Clarkdale, Arizona. 

Kenneth R. Wright, President of 
Wright Water Engineers, recently 
celebrated the firm's 40th anniversary. 
Wright also received the 2001 Civil 
Engineering History and Heritage 
Award from the American Society of 
Civil Engineers for his "original 
research on and outstanding exposition 
of the civil engineering significance of 
the archaeological site of Machu 
Picchu." 

James W. Ziglar was recently 
appointed Commissioner of Immigration 
and Naturalization by President Bush. 
Ziglar served as Assistant Secretary of 
the Interior for Water and Science from 
1987 to 1988.a 





USCID Notes 

by Executive Vice President Larry 
Stephens 

During times of stress or problems, we 
can look to family for help. This was 
certainly brought home for me during 
September 2001. I was in Dresden, 
Germany, attending the Annual Meeting 
of the International Commission on 
Large Dams on September 11, and a few 
days later I went on to Seoul, Korea, to 
attend the ICID Executive Council 
Meeting. The outpouring of messages of 
sympathy and support from the !COLD 
and ICID families was wonderful, and 
again demonstrated that the 
international water resources community 
truly is an extended family! These 
exchanges of sympathy and support 
made it somewhat easier to be away 
from home during that time. The events 
of September 11 were a great loss for all 
freedom loving people in the world, not 
just Americans - this fact was certainly 
reinforced for those of us attending 
these international meetings. 

The Korean National Committee on 
Irrigation and Drainage hosted a very 
successful ICID Meeting and Asian 
Regional Meeting, although attendance 
was somewhat reduced by the 
September 11 events. The USCIO 
delegation included only two other 
people - Ken Tanji, who was on the 
first flight to leave San Francisco after 
the terrorist attacks, and David Molden, 
who came from Colombo, Sri Lanka. 
For the first time since our tradition 
started in 1972, there was no dinner for 
the USCIO delegation. But, our Korean 
hosts helped us forget these problems 
and focus on the meetings and our 
friendships. 

USCIO continues to be an active leader 
for the irrigation and drainage 
profession. In addition to a series of 
three Energy Workshops this fall and 
winter, we are planning two important 
conferences for 2002 and another for 
2003. The details are found elsewhere in 
this Newsletter, but I hope you will 
make plans now to attend the 
Conference in San Luis Obispo next 
July, and the Conference on TMDLs in 
Sacramento in October. Both 
conferences should be outstanding 
events - more than 60 abstracts for the 
San Luis Obispo Conference were 
received. You can review the Initial 
Program for this Conference on the 
USCIO website. And by now, you 
should have received the Call for Papers 
for the TMDL Conference. Please 
respond to the Call for Papers if you can 
contribute your TMDL experience. This 
is a significant issue facing irrigation, 
one that will become more and more 
important in the future as the 
competition for water intensifies. 

Then in 2003, USCIO will host its 
Second International Conference on 
Irrigation, Drainage and Flood Control. 
A Call for Papers for the Conference, 
which will be held in Phoenix, Arizona, 
is scheduled to be issued in early 2002. 
Please plan to participate. 

Finally, congratulations to Maury 
Albertson and Gordon Kruse, 2001 
winners of the USCIO Service to the 
Profession and Merriam awards. Maury 
and Gordon certainly deserve this 
recognition. Nominations for the 2002 
awards are now being accepted. 

Best wishes to you and your family for 
the holidays and for a prosperous and 
healthy New Year.a 

USCIO Meetings 

July 10-13, 2002, San Luis 
Obispo, California. Energy, 
Climate, Environment and Water 
- Issues and Opportunities for
Irrigation and Drainage.

October 23-26, 2002, 
Sacramento, California. Helping 
Irrigated Agriculture Adjust to 
TMDLs. 

May 2003, Phoenix, Arizona. 
Second International Conference 
on Irrigation and Drainage. 

ICID Meetings 

July 21-28, 2002, Montreal, 
Canada. 53rd IEC Meeting and 
18th Congress. 

September 14-19, 2003, 
Montpellier, France. 54th IEC 
Meeting and 20th European 
Regional Conference. 

March 2004, Australia. 2nd 
Asian Regional Workshop. 

2004, Moscow, Russia. 55th IEC 
Meeting. 

2004, Cairo, Egypt, 1st African 
Regional Conference. 

September 10-18, 2005, Beijing, 
China. 56th IEC Meeting and 
19th Congress. 

2006, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia, 
57th IEC Meeting. 


